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Dear Orono Families,

As we celebrate the fifteenth anniversary of the Orono Foundation 
for Education, we honor the legacy of many committed donors to 
the Foundation with their gifts of time, talent and treasures.   
I write to you with heartfelt appreciation for your contributions 
to the Foundation and hope you will take a moment to proudly 
reflect upon how valuable your role has been in creating our 
organization’s success story.

This annual report features a number of impactful donor stories 
from our rich history over the last fifteen years.  Gifts of all sizes 
have made an incredible difference in the daily experience of our 
extraordinary students and faculty members.  On their behalf, 
I thank you for fifteen amazing years of support.  Your belief 
in our mission has enabled us to help propel Orono Schools 
to the national stage.  Together, we can meet today’s needs 
and tomorrow’s dreams.  The next fifteen years holds such great 
promise for the children of Orono.  Investing in our kids is an 
investment in our future.

After ten years of volunteering with the Foundation and 
witnessing the incredible things our community has accomplished 
together, I am proud to hand the reigns to Joellen Gonder-Spacek, 
an Orono parent with extensive non-profit leadership experience.  
I am confident, with Joellen’s leadership, the prospects for our 
Foundation are extremely bright for years to come. 

Sincerely, 

Lisa Winkey
Chair, Orono Foundation for Education, 2012-2015

It is with deep gratitude that I 
celebrate the Orono Foundation for 
Education’s fifteenth anniversary.  
Since its inception, the Foundation 
has provided critical funds that 
have benefitted every student in 
all grades.  Community and family 
contributions to the Foundation 
have been a hallmark of my time 
as Superintendent.  Thank you for 
your undesignated donations to the 
Annual Fund and support of The 
Endowment Fund for the future 
of Orono Schools.  This support 
is critical; a variety of hallmark 
initiatives over the last fifteen years 
lay testament to the undesignated 
annual funds resulting from the 
Foundation’s efforts.  Our vision 
for the character program, literacy 
coaches, world language, service 
learning, and our AP course 
offerings, amongst many other 
things, were all fueled by additional 
funds from the Orono Foundation.  
The Orono experience would be 
markedly different without these 
highly regarded and impactful 
components of our K-12 education.  

Your support of the Orono 
Foundation for Education sends a 
powerful message to the students 
and staff at Orono.  Contributions 
to the Orono Foundation for 
Education indicate that our 
community believes in the value of 
a world-class education for every 
child, regardless of their ability or 
background.  Because of fifteen 
years of incredible support, we 
can create the next fifteen years of 
education at Orono Schools with a 
global vision for our future.  

With appreciation, 

Dr. Karen Orcutt, Superintendent, 
Orono School District
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$413K

10th Annual GALA raised 
$164,000 for endowment in 

fund-a-need
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FINANCIAL 
SUMMARY

July 1, 2014 - June 30, 2015
We ended another year in a very strong financial position, not  
only able to continue, but grow our support of Orono schools.
We continue to focus on responsible fiscal management and  
excellent stewardship of every donor dollar.

Revenue, Gains & Other Support

Contributions	 $ 447,060	 54.7%
Special Events, net	 303,989		  37.2%
Investment Income	 41,914		  5.1%
Other Revenue/In-Kind	 23,855		  2.9%

Total Revenue, 
Gains and Other Support	 $816,818	 100.0%

% of total

Expenses

Grants to Orono Schools	 $412,711		 62.4%
Other Services to Orono Schools	 18,584		  2.8%
Management & General	 119,025		  18.0%
Fundraising	 110,761		  16.8%
Total Expenses	 $661,081	 100.0%

Change in Net Assets	 $155,737
Net Assets, beginning of year	 1,217,068
Net Assets, end of year	 $1,372,805

% of total

Donor Designated - scholarships, etc.	 $31,296
Leadership & Ethics 		    38,915
Annual Operating Grant 		  200,000
K-5 Literacy, STEM, World Languages	   52,500
Teacher Training		    50,000
Character Education		    40,000
Total Grants to Orono Schools	     $412,711		  		

Grants to Orono Schools

Assets

Cash & Cash Equivalents	      $120,386
Accounts Receivable		          -00
Pledges Receivable		    55,997
Investments	     1,349,014
Prepaid Expenses		    21,153
Equipment		          -00
Long Term Pledges Receivable		    42,569
Total Program Services & Grants	  $1,589,119	
	 		

Liabilities and Net Assets

Accounts Payable 		  $3,014
Grants Payable                              	    200,000
Deferred Revenue 		  13,300

Unrestricted Funds                         	    386,337
Memorial & Other Designated Funds   493,828
Endowment Fund	    492,640                                                        
Total                                             $1,589,119

n Contributions

n Special Events, net

n Investment Income

n Other Revenue

n Grants to Orono Schools

n Management & General

n Fundraising

n Other Services to
	 Orono Schools

n Annual Operating Grant

n K-5 Literacy, STEM, World Languages

n Teacher Training

n Character Education

n Leadership & Ethics

n	Donor Designated Scholarships

Note: Additional financial information for the Orono Foundation for Education can be 
found in the organization’s Form 990 and Audited Financial Statements
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Historically, the core of the Foundation’s giving has been a yearly grant for the district’s annual budget. 
Each year, a few donors approach the Foundation interested in donating to a specific project. The Orono 
Foundation has created a new structure to facilitate these targeted contributions.  

A donor may choose to designate a gift to any of the Orono Foundation for Education’s Funds: 

the ANNUAL FUND

THE ANNUAL FUND
THE ENDOWMENT FUND
THE EXCELLENCE FUNDS
	 •	 ACADEMICS 
	 •	 ARTS  
	 •	 ATHLETICS
	 •	 BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 
	 •	 LEADERSHIP & ETHICS 
	 •	 TEACHER DEVELOPMENT 
	 •	 TECHNOLOGY 

The Orono Foundation’s Annual Fund provides the district with a 
yearly grant that is used to continue to grow excellence at Orono 
Schools.  The Foundation began with the intent of providing stop gap 
funding to cover teacher salary shortfalls after a dramatic cut in state 
funding.  Throughout our fifteen year history, the Annual Fund has 
been the core of the Foundation’s support for Orono Schools. 

Annual funds provide our district with the flexibility to address the 
key educational priorities most pressing at that time.  This enables 
Orono to maintain programs, class size and level of quality which 
make our schools outstanding.  

	

the FUND STRUCTURE

The annual fund 
offers a single year 
of support for day-
to-day needs such 
as teacher salaries, 
classroom materials 
and technology.  
The funds work  
immediately, directly 
impacting all  
students in every 
grade.  
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“We moved to Orono after our oldest 
child’s kindergarten year in Wayzata 
because we wanted something more 
intimate for our family. We decided 

on Orono based on its excellent 
reputation.  Now our oldest two have 

graduated from Orono and our last child 
is thriving and entering 8th grade. Small 

classrooms were important, of course. 
But more important to us is the smaller 
school community which has given us a 
chance to know the staff personally and 

to be involved in many of the athletic 
and academic activities.  Both of the 

older kids said they felt very prepared 
for the college curriculum and we credit 

Orono Schools for that opportunity.”

The Challgren Family

Together, as a community, we have made important investments in our children’s education.  Since 
inception, the Orono Foundation for Education has given over $6 million dollars to Orono Schools, helping 
support: 
		  •	 TEACHER POSITIONS TO MAINTAIN SMALLER CLASS SIZES 
		  • 	 ADVANCED PLACEMENT CURRICULUM
		  • 	 STEM PROGRAMS
		  • 	 K-12 WORLD LANGUAGE OFFERINGS 
		  • 	 ACADEMIC-BASED SERVICE LEARNING EXPERIENCES 
		  • 	 CHARACTER PROGRAM ENHANCEMENTS 

In honor of our 15th Anniversary, we are highlighting significant historical gifts in each Excellence Fund.

Cate, Abbey, Steve, Amy and Sam Challgren 

“We’ve chosen to annually support the Orono Foundation since 
inception because it is comprised of people who have a real time 
thumb on the pulse of district needs and academic trends. It is a 
great parent/school partnership.”

Amy & Steve Challgren
Parents of Three Orono Students
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the ENDOWMENT FUND
Fifteen years ago, the Orono Foundation for Education created 
an endowment to establish a sustainable revenue stream for the 
district.  Endowment funds, conservatively invested in a diverse 
portfolio of assets, help buffer market downturns, fluctuations in 
donor contributions, or decreased state or federal support.  

As a working endowment for a public school, the Foundation’s 
Board is committed to drawing interest from the endowment 
to make contributions to Orono Schools. This enables district 
leadership to develop a long-term vision for our schools.
Facilitated by a consistent source of private funds, the 
endowment creates stability for our schools.  

Growing the endowment is a key strategic goal of our Board of Directors.  We invite you to invest in the future 
with a donation to Orono’s endowment.  Your gift will create support for our students now and for decades to 
come. 

The endowment offers 
the Foundation a 
predictable and steady
annual source of funds 
for Orono Schools. 

Bruce & Ruth Dayton have been incredibly 
generous community members since 2001. They 
began their financial support for Orono Public 
Schools with a $100,000 gift to the Orono Alliance 
to begin the operations and endowment. We would 
like to thank Ruth for continuing their legacy of 
stewardship with annual Gala sponsorship support 
over the past ten years.

Bruce and Ruth Dayton

In honor of our 15th Anniversary, we are highlighting significant historical gifts in each Excellence Fund.

“We believe it is important to support 
programs in their infancy to help 

build a base for further contributions. 
We also believe it is important to 
support local causes, particularly 

in the community in which we live. 
Contributing to education has always 

been a priority for us,” explains  
Ruth Stricker Dayton.  
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The Orono Foundation Designated Gift Policy requires a $10,000 gift amount from a single donor 
(or multiple donors) and approval from superintendent Dr. Karen Orcutt before being approved.  If 
the designated gift meets strategic goals of the Orono School District, a donor can support a specific 
program within an excellence fund.  

In the past years, donors have chosen to support robotics within the Technology Excellence Fund, 
and K-5 Literacy within the Academics Excellence Fund.

We encourage you to contemplate program areas which interest you which may align with district 
needs and dreams. To discuss the possibility of a designated program gift, please contact Kari Groth 
Swan, Executive Director, at kari@oronofoundation.org.

DESIGNATED GIFTS

ENDOWMENT HISTORY
The endowment account is invested for growth and income. 

Fiscal Year End:
Value as of 3/16/16: $862,000  With the recent U.S. stock market recovery,  
the balance is near its all-time high.

2007  2008  2009  2010  2011  2012  2013  2014  2015

$342k*
$368k

$302k $381k

$490k

$500k $572k

$668k

$784k

* 	 Accounts moved to Merrill Lynch in July 2007
**  	 The value dropped by 6/30/09 due to the stock market decline in 2008-9
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the EXCELLENCE FUNDS
Gifts to Excellence Funds 
support short- to mid-
term needs in specific 
designated program 
areas.

ACADEMICS 
Academics are the bedrock of Orono. In Orono’s classrooms, 
whether they are filled with preschoolers or high school 
seniors, academic rigor is present. For this reason, the district 
is recognized as a top public school in the nation. However, 
education is evolving and there is room to improve.  In order 
to deliver excellence in the classroom, Orono invests in 
understanding each student’s unique learning style and needs.  
This is an on-going process of providing personalized learning for students at Orono which requires 
additional teacher training, instructional tools, more staff, and updated facilities and equipment. 

A gift in this area has lasting impact.  Investing in the Academic Excellence Fund brings additional 
academic resources to Orono students. 

Kitty and David Crosby have a long history 
of supporting Orono Schools. Kitty Crosby, an 
alumnae of one of the first graduating classes 
of Orono High School, has been a fourth 
grade teacher, a school board member, a 
community advocate and generous donor to 
the Orono Schools throughout her life.  Most 
recently, she and David contributed funds to 
the Orono Foundation for Education Academics 
Excellence Fund for innovative literacy programs 
designed for all Kindergarten through fifth grade 
students.   

In addition to providing the initial funds to begin 
this vital program, Kitty and David successfully 
sought additional funds from other members 
of the Orono community.  “We have been 
encouraged by the additional support for the 
literacy program by the community.  Orono is 
doing a great job of teaching students the skills 
they need and promoting lifelong learning.  The 
administration, staff, teachers, and students seem 
motivated and committed to the program.  The 
results have been positive and encouraging” 
shares Kitty.

Kitty and David Crosby

In honor of our 15th Anniversary, we are highlighting significant historical gifts in each Excellence Fund.

“We believe a community is as good as 
the schools.  We were motivated by a 
need for a sequential, brain researched 
program for K-5 Literacy that could 
be enthusiastically supported by all 
elementary teachers.  Funds were 
needed for materials and training.  This 
need was identified in Orono Schools’ 
five-year strategic planning meeting and 
David and I felt compelled to respond 
by contributing to the Orono Foundation 
Academics Excellence Fund.”  

Kitty Crosby, Orono Class of 1958
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the EXCELLENCE FUNDS

ATHLETICS 
A gift in the Athletics Excellence Fund augments 
opportunities available to students, increases the 
enjoyment of spectators and helps ensure overall safety 
in achieving fitness.  Donors have chosen to support 
Athletics with specific gifts for improving locker 
room spaces, enhancing the weight room at the high 
school, and building new playground equipment at the 
Intermediate School.  

In 2013, several donors sought district approval to 
raise funds to renovate the women’s locker room and 
to provide new uniforms for the cross-country teams.   
Open communication and strategic conversations 
between the donors, school administration, and the 
Orono Foundation enabled these projects to go from a 
“wish list” to reality.  The Orono Foundation is grateful 
to be the conduit bringing the interests of families and 
the needs of the district together. 

ARTS 
Visual arts, theater, choir and band, allow students to express themselves through the work they create.  
With the growing interest in digital media and fine arts and the popularity of choir and band, Orono 
students participate in arts like never before. 

A designated gift in the arts excellence fund makes 
a difference to students who have a passion for art, 
music and other forms of creative expression.  For 
example, gifts from the Sweatt Foundation have 
been used to support the Listening Point Outdoor 
Education Center, part of the outdoor learning 
complex at Orono Schools. 

“We are happy to support our schools 
through annual fund and endowment 
fund giving over the years, but have 
especially appreciated the opportunity 
to direct our gifts towards specific 
needs such as athletics, as all four of 
our children have benefited from the 
opportunity to play many Orono sports 
over the years. We appreciate the 
opportunity to be able to give to the 
Orono Foundation for Education and 
designate our Athletic gift to areas of 
specific need such as Cross Country 
uniforms and locker room upgrades.  
To witness our gifts immediately being 
used to benefit our Orono School 
children is truly gratifying.” 
-Lisa & Travis Winkey

In honor of our 15th Anniversary, we are highlighting significant historical gifts in each Excellence Fund.

“Arts education plays a crucial 
role in developing a world citizen 
and a well-rounded student.” 
- Kristen Pardun-Johannsen,  
Middle School Drama  
Teacher
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BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 
The Buildings & Grounds Excellence Fund provides an avenue for community members who are interested 
in improving the facilities at Orono Schools.  Closely aligned with the facilities plan for the Orono School 
District, this fund seeks to address critical facility improvements and identified enhancements. Funds are 
used to replace equipment, update to more efficient components or install greater security systems which 
provide a more positive environment for Orono Students.   

“Orono Schools is really the center 
of the community.”  
- Julie Jurek, Intermediate School  
Social Worker 

Justin McCoy, Orono class of 2002, is the 
Coordinator of Facilities and Safety at Orono 
Schools.  When asked about the impact of the Orono 
Foundation since it’s inception, Justin says:

“The Orono Foundation has provided a valuable 
partnership to Orono Schools over the past 15 years.  
The financial contributions, alumni networking 
and most recently the “dream big” campaign has 
channeled conversations on ways to continue to make 
Orono great and provide critical funding to improve 
facilities that wouldn’t otherwise be possible. With 
my position, I have the opportunity to work on many 
facility projects with a very talented staff that affect 
our daily operations. Each project we do in facilities 
and safety enhances the experiences of all students at 
Orono.”  

In honor of our 15th Anniversary, we are highlighting significant historical gifts in each Excellence Fund.

Justin McCoy Family

Maddy, Justin, Caroline and Landon McCoy



12

the EXCELLENCE FUNDS

LEADERSHIP & ETHICS  
Orono is a leader in character education and aims to continue 
to be the model for schools nationwide. As one of only three 
public schools in the nation to win the National School of 
Character Award in 2013, Orono has been described as a ‘gem’ 
in its commitment to leadership and ethics.  

In an ever-changing world, one of the greatest gifts the district can give each student is a stronger sense of 
ethics and character as they become productive adults.

Victoria Aberg and her brother Jerry Brost had a desire to 
develop a personal character program at Orono Schools with an 
initial emphasis on anti-bullying education. In 2005, they shared 
their desire to find a solution with Superintendent Dr. Karen 
Orcutt. 

The funds they provided from a family foundation seeded The 
Orono Foundation’s Personal Academics Fund for $50,000. 
Together with Dr. Orcutt and her leadership staff they developed 
goals for the “Personal Academics Program.” The overall focus 
was on individual character development in the curriculum. They 
recognized that the quality of one’s life is determined by their 
personal choices. The Character Counts!® Program evolved 
from this mindset. The Six Pillars of Character® (Trustworthiness, 
Respect, Responsibility, Fairness, Caring, and Citizenship) is now 
an important part of Orono Schools’ curriculum.

“Our intent was to begin a program, and encourage others to donate, so it would have long term 
sustainability,” shared Victoria. “Our hopes were that others would see the value in these types of programs 
that affect the success of our children in their whole lives beyond academic years,” Jerry explained.

“We had a big concept and were not sure how to start, but we trusted and believed in Dr. Orcutt. Karen 
researched and created a Personal Academics Program that would be impactful for Orono Schools. Dr. 
Orcutt, with her leadership team and faculty, turned our concept into a brilliant program that has won national 
recognition!  We are pleased the Orono Foundation also considers this a priority by developing a specific 
Excellence Fund for Leadership & Ethics,” Victoria said.

“This year marks the eleventh year and will exceed $200,000 contributions to the Aberg-Brost Personal 
Academics Fund” Jerry reported.

Thank you to the Aberg and Brost families and the Lyman & Wilma Wakefield Family Foundation for 
generously continuing to support this character and personal academics program on an annual basis.

“My hope for Orono Schools is 
that we can continue to establish 
ourselves as the model for academic 
excellence and character building, 
not only throughout the state, but 
internationally.”  
- Adam Lamparske, Schumann 
Elementary School Principal 

In honor of our 15th Anniversary, we are highlighting significant historical gifts in each Excellence Fund.
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Orono’s teachers are top-notch and students and our community benefit from their expertise.  Like 
many other professions, continuing education is key to bringing best practices and innovative teaching 
methods to Orono Schools. Orono aims to have its teachers experience transformational training.  A gift 
in the Teacher Development Excellence Fund enables Orono Schools to continue to provide a wealth of 
development options for teachers. 

TEACHER DEVELOPMENT

Martha and Andy Van de Ven family understood the importance of making teacher development 
a priority at Orono Schools.  In 2012, they committed to a gift of $50,000 per year for four years to 
the Foundation to be used specifically for enhancing teacher training in the Orono School District. 
These funds have enabled Orono teachers to learn from leading educational institutes, like the Lesley 
University Literacy Program, the national leader in K-5 literacy education.

Pictured from left to right are Kathi Tunheim, Chair of 
Orono Foundation Board of Directors; Martha Van de Ven, 
Member, Orono School Board and Orono Foundation 
Board of Directors; Dr. Karen Orcutt, Superintendent Orono 
School District and John Malone, Chair, Orono School 
Board. 

In honor of our 15th Anniversary, we are highlighting significant historical gifts in each Excellence Fund.

At the time, the Van de Ven donation 
was the largest single gift the organiza-
tion had received in its fifteen-year  
history and this type of leadership gift 
has inspired similar designated gifts to 
the Orono Foundation. “The generosity of 
the Van de Ven family is so appreciated,  
not only by the Foundation, but by all  
parents who know that each child in  
Orono benefits from this gift. We realize 
that if we have caring teachers with  
state-of-the-art training, incredible 
student outcomes follow,” said Kathi 
Tunheim, former President of the Orono 
Foundation for Education. 

“It’s like any good company; we understand the importance of providing funds to allow for 
excellent training opportunities in order to recruit and keep the best talent, leading to better 
outcomes. Every teacher who can now access additional training because of this gift will 
generate a great ripple effect of better learning. That’s powerful,” Martha Van de Ven said 
of her family’s gift. “We gave this gift to honor my mother, as she believed in the power of 
education for all kids, no matter their background or ability.”
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the EXCELLENCE FUNDS

John and Susan Morrison

Technology is always changing!  This evolution, however, requires continued investment since technology of a 
previous decade is often obsolete when compared to what is available today.  

Orono’s goal is to empower students to reach their full potential and become globally competitive learners 
that leverage technology tools and digital content.  Technology complements Orono’s passionate teachers in 
delivering engaging lessons in every subject.  

A gift in the Technology Excellence Fund could support future program enhancements in the tech sphere. 

TECHNOLOGY

In honor of our 15th Anniversary, we are highlighting significant historical gifts in each Excellence Fund.

The Orono School District has always dreamed big for 
its students by constantly striving to improve, enhance 
and provide leading innovations in public education.  
Just a few years ago the idea of owning a 3D printer, a 
technology that allows students to turn a digital file into a 
three dimensional physical product, seemed like a distant 
dream for Orono Schools. These printers could transform 
students from passive learners to active creators by 
providing interactive class activities. Yet, the price of this 
equipment far exceeded the school’s budget.
 
In 2012, Orono Superintendent Dr. Karen Orcutt 
shared her dream of having a 3D printer with the 
Orono Foundation.  We shared this dream with Orono 
grandparents John and Susan Morrison, who offered a 
lead matching gift of $50,000 to bring this innovative 
technology to Orono. With the matching challenge in 
place, Orono parents responded by raising $100,000, 
enabling the 3D printer to become a reality.

“We are thrilled to have had four children and nine grandchildren be a part of the 
Orono Schools community. Our family goals are that each person attain an excellent 
education, to the best of their ability, and to stretch themselves to become adults 
who are contributing to their communities. We especially enjoy spear-heading 
efforts targeted in the Arts and STEM because we believe it is important way for 
individual students to develop their experience and passion in focused areas. We 
hope that their desire for learning will last through their entire lifetime.”  
-John & Susan Morrison, Orono Parents and Grandparents
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MEMORIAL Gifts
THE CASHIN SYMPOSIUM
The Orono Foundation has provided a variety of ways 
for people to give to Orono Schools in memory of 
loved ones.  Whether through an annual scholarship, 
a program, a dedicated space on campus or an annual 
event, we are deeply grateful to have the opportunity 
to honor special people in our community.  

Tim and Holly Cashin have provided an annual 
symposium at Orono High School in honor of their 
son Timmy for nearly fifteen years.  Timmy Cashin 
graduated from Orono High School in 1999.  As 
student body president, Captain of the Orono 
football team and participant in DECA, Tim was a 
role model and leader among his peers. When Tim 
died tragically in 2001, his family, Orono Schools and 
Orono community felt the loss in a profound and 
painful way. 

Having uncovered a list that Tim had written in his 
high school leadership class about his “50 Things to 
do Before the Age of 50”, they felt the desire to leave a 
legacy at Orono that would bear Tim’s name to honor 
the dynamic and creative person he was.  

Through a fund established with the Orono 
Foundation, they created the Cashin Symposium, 
a morning of inspiration given to every senior 
class since 2002. Motivational speaker, Mark 
Scharenbroich, challenges seniors to live a life of love 
and meaning and encourages them to ponder the 
same question Tim answered many years before.  The 
Cashin Symposium has become a highly anticipated 
part of the senior class experience at Orono Schools.  

     Tim and Holly Cashin

Orono High School Teacher, Doug 
Erickson, was instrumental in working with 
the Cashins to establish the annual Cashin 
Symposium.

”The Cashin Symposium is an excellent 
way for seniors to start their year and it 
helps set the tone for the entire year.  Mark 
Scharonbroich’s central theme is to make 
the most of the time you have left at Orono 
and treasure the classmates with whom 
you have journeyed. Seniors often quote 
what they heard at the Cashin Symposium 
as the year progresses.  I can not count the 
number of times that I have heard a senior 
say, ’Don’t count crayons, just color!’” says 
Doug Erickson.
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$50,000 and more
Kitty & David Crosby^ 
    Longview Foundation
Andrew & Martha Van de Ven

$25,000-$49,999
Ryan Gilbertson^
Addison & Cynthia Piper^
Michael & Brittany Reger^

$10,000-$24,999
Roland & Victoria Aberg^
Gerald & Teri Brost^
Bruce & Ruth Stricker Dayton
Pete & Martha Eckerline*
Ben & Rebecca Field
Robert & Geri Jorgenson*
Robert & Polly McCrea^
Todd & Mary Murley
Nick & Sandra Summers

$5,000-$9,999
Joseph & Tina Avery
Michael & Ruth Bash*
Nicholas Burke & Susan  
    Slattery-Burke
Steven & Amy Challgren^
Richard & Linda Cornelius
Todd & Leslie Eberhardt
Joseph & Kimerlie Geraci
Steve & Gretchen Gill
Donald Hennings^
Franz & Kersten Jevne
Brian Kingsley & Sarah Borchers
Brian & Renae Knudson
Betty & Whitney MacMillan^
John & Diane Malone
Harry Piper^ 
David L. Piper^ 
Jerry & Joyce Rockvam
Harry & Molly Schleeter
Nihar & Nima Shah
Buddy & Kim Snow^*
Edson & Valerie Spencer
Mike & Carol Swenson*
Ray & Laura Wallander
Mark & Sara Welch
Chris & Patricia Welty
Travis & Lisa Winkey

$2,500-$4,999
Mickel & Chad Abraham*
William & Kristi Anderson*
Christopher & Amy Barry
Larry & Sandie Berger
Chris Case & Carrie Toivari-Case
Martin & Sara Chelstrom^
Jeff & Wendy Dankey
Edward & Sherry Ann Dayton
William & Beth Dworsky
Bruce & Mary Engelsma
Michael & Berit Francis
Daniel & Erika Gulbrandson
Jay & Alyssa Kanive
Philip & Nicole Kaufman
Todd Kimmes
Lake Community Bank
Dean & Kelly Leischow
Dickson & Debbie Lewis
Terry & Barbara Longe
Tres Lund & Jennifer Wagner-Lund
Robert McCrea, Jr.
Scott Bissen & Michelle Morey
John & Susan M. Morrison
Northern Oil & Gas
Dale & Jonmari Olsen
Karen A. Orcutt
Stephanie & Neil Riley*
Grady & Renata Stephens
Robert & Kathi Tunheim
Chris & Kadee Watkins
Fred & Eleanor Winston*

$1,000-$2,499
Howard Alton
Peter & Amy Alworth
David & Lindsay Anderson
Bank of Maple Plain
Vance & Mary Baran
Karl & Konnie Berg
Robert & Claire Berrett
Gary & Stacy Burns
Gary & Joan Capen
Mark & Karena Casey
Dan & Lisa Chumbler
Brad & Julie Close
Mitchell & Jeanne Cook^
Patrick & Connie Coughlin*
Ellie Crosby^
Jeff & Kelly Deters
Mary Dolan^
James & Cathy Dudley
Cory & Dana Effertz*
Richard & Lisa Gibson

DONOR LISTING 2014-2015

Lisa Winkey, Chair 
Joellen Gonder-Spacek, Vice-Chair 
Diane Malone, Treasurer 
Dana Effertz, Secretary 
Sarah Borchers, School Board Liaison 
Cathy Dudley 
Peter Eckerline
Amy Grohnolz
Geri Jorgenson 
Nicole Kaufman 
Renae Knudson 
Scott Krusemark 
Kerry Mahoney 
Nell Mathews
Jodene Marquis
Woody Rash 
Martha Van de Ven, Ex-officio 
Barb Whitney 

Past Presidents
Susan Breon (’03-’07)
Bowman Gray (’01-’03)
Jim Holm (’00)
Beth A. Johnson (’07-’10)
Barry Knight (’07-’10)
Alli Luedtke (’03-’07)
Greg Schmidt (’00-’01)
Kathi Tunheim Ph.D (‘10-’13)

Honorary Board Members
Kitty Crosby
Bruce & Ruth Dayton
Richard & Jenni Goelz
Bowman Gray
Jessica Louisiana
Betsy Yamron

STAFF
Kari Groth Swan
Executive Director

Jeanne Cook
Director of Development

Rebecca Prenevost
Technology & Analytics

Sheila Ross
Marketing & Administrative Coordinator

Dan Holmquist
Controller

BOARD COMMITTEES
2014-CURRENT
BOARD MEMBERS

The Orono Foundation for Education 
is thankful for the generosity of our 
parents, teachers, staff, students and 
community.  Whether you have given 
your time, talent or your financial 
resources to help Orono Schools, 
we truly appreciate the support you 
have shown. Listed are cash gifts 
given July 1, 2014 - June 30, 2015. 

^ indicates donated through a foundation
* indicates received a matching gift
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$1,000-$2,499 
(continued) 
Jonathan & Robin Gipson
Richard & Jennie Goelz
Gordon James Construction
Michael & Susan Gustafson
Bryan & Jennifer Halverson
Aaron & Alicia Howe
Robert & Tish Hutter^
Alistair & Karen Jacques
Randall & Elisabeth Kahnke
Steve & Anne Koehler
Scott & Melissa Krusemark
Dawn Laine
Martha & Daniel Lips
Paul & Kerry Mahoney*
David & Jodene Marquis
MidwestOne Bank
Bob & Lucy Mitchell^
Paul & Samantha Muldoon
Cliff & Louise Otten
Mark Pearson
Fred Peters
William & Lynae Peterson
Brad Pfaff
Scott Rosenbaum &  
    Gretchen Piper^
John & Kimberly Quinlivan
Kurt & Mary Rakos
Mark & Lynn Reed*
Kristin Rotter*
Tom & Lois Sando
Ty & Molly Schlobohm*
Kurt & Carol Schmid
Kevin & Polly Schoen
Marcel & Jodi Schwendimann
Julz & Jon Schwingler*
Tony & Laurie Shull
Colby & Charlotte Skelton
Jeff & Mary Soderstrom*
Spartan Parent Association
George & Joan Stickney
Peter & Angie Swanson
Henry & Ginny Sweatt
Mike & Betsy Taylor
Whitney Sleep Center
Jeffery & LeeAnn Wock

$500-$999
Todd & Kimberly Albers
Mark & Kristen Anderson
Anonymous
Pete & Susie Bazil
Brian & Deborah Benson
Steven & Deborah Blum
James & Diana Bowe
Dustin & Christina Boyd
Jim & Kati Brick
Jennifer & James Bunkers
David & Cassidy Burns*
Steve & Pamela Byrnes
Sandy & Douglas Coleman
David & Francine Delaney
Timothy & Megan Elam
Laurie & Ron Esau
John & Kristine Flesher
Daniel & Emily Forbes
Robert & Norma Franklin
Jeff & Jodi Garthwait
Michael Spacek & Joellen 
    Gonder-Spacek
Benjamin & Heather Goodwin*
Stewart & Gina Hansen
Craig & Joan Hanson
David & Mona Harmann*
Victoria Henry
Riley & Meghan Howard*
Chris & Delphine Kahler
Michael & Karen Kasner
Robert & Amy Kennedy
Kraus-Anderson Construction
J.B. & Kelly L’Esperance
Frank and Jennifer Larson
Eric & Andrea Larson
Lawngevity
Paul Hunt & Meghan McKeon
Merilou Boutique
Matt & Michelle Mesenburg
Daniel & Caroline Middleton*
Scott & Elizabeth Monico
Peter & Shawn Myhre
Matthew & Jennifer Nyquist
Craig & Kristine Patterson
Penny Pease
Steven & Kathleen Persian
Merritt Purdy
Chris & Debbie Rohrer
David & Stacey Royal
Mike & Anne Sample
David & Diane Sherwood
Jonathan & Anne Slagle
Paul & Jennifer Springmeyer
Revis & Meghan Stephenson

BOARD 
GOVERNANCE
Dana Effertz 
Joellen Gonder-Spacek 
Geri Jorgenson 
Karl Nesset
Nell Smith, Chair 
Martha Van de Ven 
Lisa Winkey 

MARKETING/
FUNDRAISING 
COMMITTEE 
Amy Carlsen 
Cathy Dudley 
Amy Gronholz
Rea James 
Nicole Kaufman, Chair
Kerry Mahoney
Jodene Marquis, Chair
Elizabeth Monico
Sheila Ross  
Patty Silva
Sandra Summers 
Peter Vickery 
Barb Whitney 

FINANCE 
COMMITTEE
Renae Knudson 
Scott Krusemark 
Diane Malone, Chair
Woody Rash  

INVESTMENT 
COMMITTEE
Ben Fields
Scott Krusemark
Woody Rash
Nick Summers

LEAD STRATEGIC 
TASK FORCE
Sarah Borchers
Jeanne Cook 
Martha & Peter Eckerline
Geri Jorgensen
Nicole Kaufman 
Polly & Bob McCrea  
Woody Rash
Martha & Andy Van de Ven 
Lisa & Travis Winkey
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$500-$999 
(continued) 
Justin & Thekla Swanson
Peter & Christine Vickery*
Paul & Jill Vieth
Mike & Suzanne Wall

$250-$499
Roger & Cindy Adams*
Cara Albrecht-Ostrom
Michael & Kelli Andreen*
Dax & Laura Atkinson
Sean & Alisa Benson
Robert & Karen Berrell
Jeff & Kathryn Carlson
Patrick & Carmen Carruthers
Jeffrey & Christine Cates
Matthew & Lei Davison
Thomas & Susan Enlow
Scott & Rachelle Flynn
Stephen & Lynn Foley
John & Andria Fullerton
Tom Glass
Scott & Amy Gronholz
Steve & Martine Hewitt
Sara Hunstiger
Mike & Ann Jacobson
Jeremy & Rea James
Steven Johnson
Ben & Nancy Johnson
Lynn & Chris Johnston
Robert & Ann Kagel
Matthew & Sheila Ketcham
Erin & TJ Kieley
Brent & Heather Kompelien
Adam & Tracy Krasnoff
Jim & Jacqueline Larson
Kelly & Lynn Leibfried
Christian & Wendy Lundsgaard
Michael & Debra Lyons
Mike & Nerissa Marzolf
Steve & Lori Melander
Nicole Middendorf
Sarah Mohr
Craig & Jillian Moriarty
Betty & Timothy Mueller
John & Kimberly Mueller
Michael & Lee Mugaas
Gus & Cristina Nicklow
Lee & Melissa Olmscheid
Tim & Stephanie Olson

Larry & Jennifer Palm
Brian & Julia Palmer
Pat Prindle
Elliott & Sarah Randolph
Greg & Gwyn Rasmussen
Catherine Sallas
Jeff Sauer & Mary Lynn Yakel
Tom & Jennifer Schulenberg
Richard & Sharon Seitz
Todd & Shelley Sether
Jared & Amy Shogren
Mickey & Patty Silva-Maule
Craig & Kathleen Smith*
Aaron & Krista Staloch
William Sternberg & Manon King    		
    Sternberg
Ralf & Christa Suerken
Blake & Sara Swenson
Gedney & Emily Anne Tuttle^
Scott & Deah Udell
Peter & Amanda VanOverbeke
Timothy & Natalie Vaughan
Bill & Bea Welty
Mark & Julie Weninger
Michael Whittington
Ross & Natalie Williams

$100-$249
Robert & Roberta Abdo
Aaron & Andrea Abed
Scott & Ann Alger
Gerald & Lori Allen
Anonymous
Bob Beutler
Michele Bliss
Wade & Deborah Borg
Robert & Jean Brandenburg
Stephen & Jenni Charrier
David & Jill Christiansen
Covidien Cares
Patrick Deloney
Patrick & Mary Lou Doherty*
Adam & Michelle Edwards
Peter Engebretson
Mark & Gretchen Erpelding
James Evavold
Allan & Lori Fiedler
Bruce & Melanie Flessner
Richard & Kimberly Gauvin
Deb Gerstner*
Lee & Theresa Gualtieri* 
William & Aimee Guidera
Glen & Nancy Gunderson

GALA COMMITTEE
Mikki Abraham
Amy Carlsen 
Jeanne Cook 
Wendy Huml 
Nicole Kaufman 
Jodi Lewis 
Kerry Mahoney 
Jodene Marquis, Chair
Sarah Mohr 
Elizabeth Monico 
Jillian Moriarty
Samantha Muldoon 
Sheila Ross 
Sandra Summers
Deb Van de Ven 
Barb Whitney

2014 GREAT 
GATHERING HOSTS
Chrissie & Dustin Boyd 
Amy & Ted Carlsen
Patrick & Carmen Carruthers 
Jeanne & Mitch Cook
Lisa & Lee Goehring
Nicole & Philip Kaufman 
Julie Blade Larson
Jodene & Davis Marquis
Elizabeth & Scott Monico
Jillian & Craig Moriarty
Betsy & Ward Myers
Jodi & Marcel Schwendimann
Todd & Shelley Sethers
Leisa Sodhi
Jenny & Paul Springmeyer
Renata & Grady Stephens
Amanda & Peter VanOverbeke

DONOR LISTING 2014-2015

^ indicates donated through a foundation
* indicates received a matching gift
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Edward & Elizabeth Weir
Glen Coakley & Jennifer Weiss
Chris & Sarah Willson
Derek & Bridget Wortman
Patricia Wroten
Christopher & Robin Zinn
Eric & Diann Zoner
 

$100-$249
(continued) 
Van & Elizabeth Hawn
Douglas & Karen Hickey
Brandon & Holly Howe
Tony & Nancy Jackley
Sarendy & Angela Kauch
Bruce & Irma Kelley
Patricia King
Kraft Foods Target Team
Lorraine and Stephanie Kretchman
Gary Kubat
Jill Kunze
Kevin & Helen Landgraver
James & Joan Lane
Stephanie & Gregg Larsen
Amy Lievers
Jennifer Lubke
Michael & Jennifer MacCourt*
Bradley & Vera Maiorino
Lee & Katie Martini
Thomas & Kathleen McCaffrey
David & Connie McCuskey
Chris & Sharon McGrann
John & Jennifer McLaughlin
Thomas & Catherine Mich
Karl & Catherine Neset
Marc & Kari Newell
Richard & Christine Newswanger
Stacy Nunn
Joseph & Janelle Petrusa
Douglas Tietz & Connie Priesz
Woody & Kristen Rash
Kathy Recher
Wint Ritchie
Renee & Matthew Rogge
Arthur & Roberta Saunders
Brent & Amy Schlueter
Virginia Schubert
Robert & Patricia Schubert
Lynn & Scott Schwie*
Matthew & Amy Sherek
Skingevity
Ted & Kristine Smith
Chris & Nell Smith
Mandeep & Leisa Sodhi
Tom & Betsy Stringer
Matthew & Natalie Sullivan
Timothy & Amy Sullivan
John & Maureen Tomb
David Rusciano & Beth Trautman
Scott & Susan Vickerman
Mike & Kim Walker
Dennis & Amanda Walsh

MATCHING CORPORATIONS
AIG Matching Grants Program
Ameriprise Financial Employee 	
	 Gift Matching Program
Bank of America Matching Gift 
	 Program
Blue Cross and Blue Shield of 
	 Minnesota
Connexus Energy
General Mills Foundation 		
	 Matching Gift Program
Kraft Foods Group Foundation 	
	 Matching Gifts
Microsoft Matching Gifts 
	 Program
Morgan Stanley
Piper Jaffray Employee 
	 Matching Gift Program
Riverbridge Partners
Thrivent Financial for Lutherans
UBS Foundation
US Bank Employees Matching 	
	 Gifts Program
Wells Fargo Foundation 
	 Educational Matching Gift 	
	 Program
Wells Fargo Matching Gifts 		
	 Program/Dotopia

FOUNDATIONS
Curtis L. Carlson Family 
	 Foundation
Carolyn Foundation
Cozad Family Foundation
Hutter Family Foundation
Longview Foundation
Minneapolis Foundation
John M. & Susan Morrison 		
	 Foundation
Piper Family Fund of the 
	 Minneapolis Foundation
Michael & Brittany Reger 
	 Family Foundation
Bud Rotter Family Foundation
Stillman Family Foundation
Total Depth Foundation
Wakefield Family Foundation
WEM Foundation
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ALUMNI MAKE A DIFFERENCE!

ORONO ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
The Orono Alumni Association, created by the Orono Foundation in partnership 
with the Orono School District, provides alumni with an opportunity to connect with fellow graduates, 
their school and their community.  “The creation of the Orono Alumni Association builds on my dream 
to further link our schools and our community,” said Dr. Karen Orcutt, Superintendent, Orono Schools.  
Alumni celebrated Homecoming with enthusiasm at the parade and the second annual Alumni Associa-
tion tent party.  

DISTINGUISHED ALUMNI AND PROMISING ALUMNI AWARDS 
The Orono Alumni Association facilitated the nomination process for the 2015 Distinguished Alumni and 
Promising Alumni Awards.  Katherine (Kitty) Crosby, Class of 1958, and Kassandra (Kassy) Heinrich, Class 
of 2007, were selected by an alumni panel for this year’s honors.  “I am delighted  that two such com-
mitted and accomplished alumnae were honored with these esteemed awards,” said Dr. Karen Orcutt, 
Superintendent, Orono Schools.  2015 Honorees and previous Distinguished Alumni Award winners were 
invited to a celebration at Wayzata Country Club hosted by the Orono Foundation for Education.  

New last year, the Promising Alumni Award recognizes an alum within fourteen years of graduating from 
High School who has shown great promise in their chosen field and demonstrates dedicated service in 
their community.    

Distinguished Alumni Breakfast
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“I am extremely grateful that I had the 
opportunity to attend Orono and now 
work at Orono Schools as the Coordinator 
of Facilities and Safety.  I have seen some 
classmates become doctors, others serve 
our great nation in the military wearing 
commanding brass, and still others have 
become successful, highly respected  
coaches. These young professionals have 
taken the experience given at Orono 
Schools to make a difference in the world.  
It’s a difference that wouldn’t be possible 
without the support of the Orono Foun-
dation. Working for Orono Schools, where 
excellence is achieved daily and lives are 
impacted, made it an organization that I 
wanted to be part of.  Being surrounded 
by the staff at Orono cultivates a culture of 
excellence and an excitement that makes 
me love my job!”

- Justin McCoy, Class of 2002
Coordinator of Facilities and Safety

SENIOR SCHOLARSHIPS
Each year, the Orono Foundation for Education administers over $12,000 in scholarships for graduating 
seniors.  These scholarship funds recognize the incredible work of our High School seniors and help 
relieve some of the financial burden of rapidly rising college costs.  Several alumni donors contribute 
annually to these funds to give back to Orono and help support talented graduates.  

GET INVOLVED!
The Orono Alumni Association is looking for alumni to engage with the organization in a variety of 
ways.  Orono grads are invited to represent their class decade on the Alumni board, serve on a planning 
committee for the Homecoming, sit on a selection committee for the Distinguished and Promising 
Alumni Awards, or participate in one-time events like the Homecoming parade and tailgate.  Learn 
how you can contribute your time and talents by contacting Jeanne Morrison Cook (’83) at jeanne@
oronofoundation.org.

GET CONNECTED!
Orono Alumni are invited to go to oronofoundation.org to learn more.




